PARISH OF STRADBROKE

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
held in the COMMUNITY CENTRE, STRADBROKE on

THURSDAY, 19 APRIL 2011 AT 8PM
Present:  20 members of the public

In attendance:  Cllr Guy McGregor (SCC); Cllr Stuart Gemmill (MSDC); Carol A Smy (Clerk to the Parish Council) 

1. The Chairman of the Parish Council, Ann Kerr, welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Apologies for absence were received from Melanie Barrow, Head of Stradbroke Primary School; Peter Chetwynd, Chairman Stradbroke Sports and Community Centre; Jennifer Chetwynd, Chairman Stradbroke WI;
Gerald Jenkins, Footpath Warden
2. The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 29th April 2010 were unanimously approved and signed.
3. The only matter of report arising from the Minutes concerned the security of tenure for the Library within the Court House had proved to be rather inaccurate.
4. The Chairman of Stradbroke Parish Council, Ann Kerr, presented the 116th Annual Report which is appended to these minutes.
5. The report from Community Beat Officer was read out and is appended to these minutes.
6. County Councillor Guy McGregor’s report is appended to these minutes.
7. The report from District Councillor, Stuart Gemmill, is appended to these minutes.    Cllr Gemmill was asked how the £1.2m Housing and Planning Development grant would be used and he was able to report that although some money had been put into reserves some had been spent on new software for the Planning Department.  Cllr Gemmill was unable to state whether there would be separate planning departments for the MSDC and Babergh areas should the proposed merger proceed.  Congratulations were offered on the new gym facility and the quality of the equipment provided.
8. The Head of Stradbroke Business & Enterprise College, Andrew Bloom, reported that there had been staff changes during the past year; necessary reductions had been dealt with throught natural wastage and retirement.  There had been investment in IT resources and Mr Bloom thanked the Charitable Trust and MSDC for the grant to provide the Astroturf pitches.  Many groups were now using the all-weather facilities including the Youth Football teams.  The Ofsted report of September 2010 recognised significant changes at the college.   The college was utilising the skills of the Youth Workers to provide various activities and The duke of Edinburgh’s Award Scheme had begun with several pupils progressing well.  Mr Bloom had written to parents concerning parking near the college.  One child had been knocked down by a vehicle but was, fortunately, unhurt.  The school was opening up for more community use and Mr Bloom was keen to see SBEC as a central part of the village.  Mr Bloom was congratulated on things achieved in such a short space of time.
9. The report from the Head of Stradbroke CEVCP School, Melanie Barrow, is appended to these minutes.
10. The Stradbroke Monthly report was presented by Mike Readman stating there was a growing number of contributors leading to a magazine with a larger proportion of content to adverts.  Costs and income were stable.  Marianne Pierce-Saunderson had taken over as Editor and had settled into the role very quickly, working well with Claire.  The production team comprised Claire Hargrave, Mike Readman and Ann Kerr.  Colin Jones had taken over the management of the printing and had some new volunteers.  Distribution was led by Roger Harris and David Streeter.  There was always room for more volunteers and everyone was welcome.
11. Reports from Village Organisations

11.1 Community Centre - the Chairman’s report is appended to these minutes.  Minor difficulties had been encountered with the proposal to extend the storage area but this was proceeding.   
11.2 Footpath Warden – report read and appended to these minutes

11.3 Neighbourhood Watch – Maria Smith’s report was read out as follows:  ‘this is my first report and I am pleased to say it has been a quiet month, there has been one act of vandalism – several bottles were broken on the Community Centre Play area which was very kindly cleared by Mark Peacock.  Please report anything suspicious to the Police or give me a ring on 384311.’

11.4 PCC - Rev David Streeter reported that the new path was the most visible feature of the churchyard and was well-used, providing a clear access from the White Hart to the Post Office and into the Church.  2011 saw the 400th anniversary of the King James Bible and an exhibition had been held.  This was also the 90th anniversary of the formation of the Royal British Legion.  Stradbroke’s branch had also formed in 1921.  Rev Streeter also mentioned the ‘Line of Pennies’ (or in this case, £s) that is planned from Queens Street to Church Street.  He concluded by thanking the Parish Council and the many volunteers for their support.
11.5 Stradbroke Local History Group - Mike Readman reported that his illness had left a gap but the Group will soon be back on track.  A new Archive Day was planned that would utilise the new presentation facilities in the Community Centre.
11.6 SBEC Governors – Andrew Smith, Chairman of Governors, had nothing to add to the Head’s report.
11.7 Stradbroke CEVCP School Governors - James Hargrave, Chairman of Governors had nothing to add to the Headteacher’s report
11.8 Women’s Institute  - report read and is appended to the minutes
11.9 Youth Football - Mike Readman reported that the teams have played very well, both finishing mid-table.  There had been very positive support from parents.  4 teams were planned for next year and more coaches were needed.  The Parish Council and Charitable Trust were thanked for their financial help and the Spar shop and Striptees were thanked for their sponsorship but more money was needed.  The children loved playing on the Astroturf at SBEC.
11.10 but more money was needed.  Village Website – Mike Readman read the report on the website and Radio Stradbroke which is appended to these minutes.
11.11 Other reports:  
11.11.i
Stradbroke Charitable Trust - Peter Smith, Chairman, reported that Marilyn Curran had been appointed as a Trustee.  The Fitness track was well used and the Permissive Path was always busy.  The Trust spent less in the past year as a result of fewer requests but £10,000 was given towards the Astroturf surface at SBEC and £616 to the Guides for tents.  Funding was being provided for work at the surgery and a meeting had taken place with the doctors and senior practice nurse on government changes to funding; this type of meeting would recur.  New ideas for projects were always welcome and the Chairman thanked his fellow Trust members for their dedication. 
11.11.ii
Bowls -  Mike Readman reported that the team at the White Hart was now going strong with a good membership and positive outlook.  The team was doing well being unbeaten this season, so far.
11.11.iii
Stradbroke Cricket Club - Richard Pierce-Saunderson thanked everyone for the support at the James Grigg Memorial game against Suffolk.  The James Grigg Youth Cricket Trust had been established, was a registered charity and was gift-aid registered.  Donations were welcome to help support cricket for young people and also football for children and work with schools would also be supported.  A match would be taking place on 16 June 2011 to benefit the Trust.  Stradbroke CC would be playing a SBEC Select Eleven (it transpired that SBEC’s Head was no slouch on the cricket field so this should be an excellent match)
11.11.iv
Good Neighbours - Jane Gemmill reported that some 206 tasks had been undertaken in the past year and the volunteer drivers were kept busy.  More volunteers were always welcome.  The recipients of help had been very happy with the service they had received.  The Good Neighbour scheme was self –financing and any surplus had been donated to the Medical Centre.   The Chairman congratulated the team on very quietly helping many people.
12. The Audited Annual Return of Parish Council Accounts to Year Ended 31st March 2010 and a resume of the accounts for 2010/11 (still to be audited) were presented.  Full copies of the accounts were available, at all times, from the Clerk.
13. Any other business:
13.1 The Inter Village games would be held on 22/23 July in Stradbroke.  Residents were urged to turn up and support the various activities.
13.2 It was mentioned that it had been wonderful to have the Jazz Festival back on the village calendar and feedback from local businesses had been very positive.  The Cricket had been appreciated by many festival–goers who had enjoyed the concurrent activity.  The Chairman stated the Festival was likely to return.
14. There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and all volunteers for their hard work towards the running of a very positive village and closed the Meeting at 21.30.  Refreshments were served.
Signed:
Chairman, Stradbroke Parish Council
Clerk to the Council: Carol A Smy                          01379 384679                                             clerkspc@thesmys.com
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